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Richard Tripp


Code Enforcement
Robert Mackey, Code Enforcement Director
Mr.  Perkins called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the salute to the flag.  Mr. Perkins stated that due to the State of Emergency declared by the Governor as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic and in accordance with the Governor’s Emergency Order #12 this public body is authorized to meet now physically and also electronically. As such this meeting is being held and will also be providing public access to the meeting by telephone with additional access possibilities by video utilizing the ZOOM app for the electronic meeting.  To participate in this meeting, you can be present or by dialing 323-909-140 or by clicking on the website address:  derrycam.org/TuneIn  the phone numbers are 646-558-865 or 312-626-6799  meeting ID: 323-909-140 or if anybody has a problem, please call 603-845-5585 or email at:  ginnyrioux@derrynh.org.  In the event that the public is unable to access the meeting, the meeting will be adjourned and rescheduled otherwise the meeting will end at 10:00 PM.  Mr. Perkins said that all votes taken are taken during this meeting shall be done by roll call vote. 
Mr. Perkins stated that in keeping with the mask mandate it has been reviewed that if all parties can maintain 6’ distances then do not require to wear, however, if more comfortable to wearing then also have that option.
The Board members introduced themselves.
It was noted for the record that Mr. Laplante was presenting his case via remote.
21-110
Guy D. Laplante
The applicant is requesting a variance to terms of Article VI, Section 165-46.A of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow an existing third living unit to remain at the property which is currently assessed as a pre-existing two family at 28 Thornton Street, Parcel ID 37093, Zoned MDR

Guy D. Laplante, 4 Alice Road.  Mr. Laplante reviewed the required criteria and explained the area for the record.  
Board Questions

Mr. Perkins asked if reason here was not due to an infraction.  Mr. Laplante said correct.

Mr. Perkins asked if there was a mortgage inspection performed when purchased.  Mr. Laplante said he did not remember as he had purchased 20 years ago and paid off rather quickly.

Mr. Burgess asked Mr. Mackey if there would be and inspection performed on all 3 units or just one.  Mr. Mackey said possibly all 3 for egress conformance.

Mrs. Evans asked if property had town services.  Mr. Laplante said yes it has town water and sewer.

Mr. Tripp asked if the one bathroom each was shared.  Mr. Laplante said not shared that it has its own bathroom. 

There was some discussion with regards to the floor layout and egress.

Mrs. Morin asked if the property was owner occupied.  Mr. Laplante said it had been prior but he no longer lives there.

Mrs. Morin asked if there were any issues with accessory use if not owner occupied.  Mr. Mackey stated the request is not speaking as an accessory use but for a 3 unit structure.

Mr. Corbett asked how many vehicle parking spaces were available.  Mr. Laplante said 5.
Mrs. Evans asked if the abutting properties were single family or multi-family.  Mr. Laplante described the abutting properties for the record.
Code Enforcement

Mr. Mackey provided the following information with regard to the property for the record.

· The applicant is requesting a variance to allow a pre-existing, third apartment to remain.

· The property is located in the Medium Density Residential Zoning District (MDR) which is limited to single family dwellings and accessory apartments in compliance with zoning regulations section 165-25.

· Records indicate that the current structure is listed and being assessed as containing two living units, a pre-existing, non-conforming use.

· The applicant has indicated that the third living unit was existing when he purchased the property in 1989 to which he has made some improvements over the years.

· If approved, the structure will need to meet the appropriate building & fire codes for a 3 unit building.

· There are pictures of the property in the file for review by the Board.  

Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.

Favor

No one spoke in favor of the request.

Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.

Opposed

No one spoke in opposition of the request.
Mrs. Evans motioned to go into deliberative session.

Seconded by Mr. Corbett.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins
Deliberative Session

Mrs. Evans said that she appreciates that the applicant is before the Board to rectify the situation.

Mr. Perkins said he also thought it was admirable of applicant to bring before the Board to correct and reviewed the criteria for the record.

Mr. Corbett motioned to come out of deliberative session.

Seconded by Mr. Virr.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins
Mrs. Evans motioned on case #21-110 Guy D. Laplante to Grant a variance to terms of Article VI, Section 165-46.A of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow an existing third living unit to remain at the property which is currently assessed as a pre-existing two family at 28 Thornton Street, Parcel ID 37093, Zoned MDR as presented with the following conditions:
1. Subject to obtaining all State & Town permits and inspections.

Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:

Mr. Corbett:

Yes.

Mrs. Evans:

Yes.

Mr. Virr:

Yes.
Mrs. Morin:

Yes.

Mr. Perkins:

Yes.
The application was Granted by a vote of 5-0-0.  Anyone aggrieved by a decision of the Board has 30 days to file a request for a rehearing.  After that the recourse would be to appeal to Superior Court.
It was noted for the record that Mr. Corbett would step down and Mr. Donlon would sit for the following case.

21-111
Darlene M. Cambra

The applicant is requesting a variance to terms of Article VI, Section 165-46.C.4 of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the construction of a 10 foot by 20 foot deck less than 15 feet from the side property line at 21 Cove Drive, Parcel ID 58050, Zoned MDR

Darlene M. Cambra, owner, read her application criteria for the record.
Board Questions

Mr. Perkins asked if there were stairs on the left side of the home.  Mrs. Cambra said yes.
Mr. Mackey said that there was a deck on the other side.
Mr. Perkins asked why the deck was not being placed on the opposite side.  Mrs. Cambra said that they were proposing to build a shed on that side.

Mr. Virr asked that according to the mortgage plan that the home had been moved.  Mrs. Cambra said yes that was before shed purchased the home.

Mr. Tripp asked Mr. Mackey to explain the purpose of the 15’ setback requirement.  Mr. Mackey said the purpose was to prevent overcrowding and keep structures apart.

Mr. Tripp asked if there would be a possible fire concern.  Mr. Mackey said that he did not believe so in this particular case as there appears to be ample distance to any other structures.
Mr. Perkins said that it was impossible to control land geography so then speaks to the legislature which allows some provisions to the setback standards.

Mr. Burgess said that in measuring the left side has 22’ so by allowing the 10’ deck it would only encroach by 3’.
Mr. Corbett said shed on other side why not place it on the opposite side.  Mrs. Cambra said that they were hoping to add a garage on that side.

Mr. Virr asked what the room was currently off the deck.  Mrs. Cambra said it was a bedroom.

There was some discussion with regard to the property layout.

Code Enforcement

Mr. Mackey provided information with regard to the property for the record.

· The applicant is requesting a variance to construct a 10 foot by 20 foot deck on the left side of her home.

· The deck is proposed to be 12 feet from the side property line where 15 feet is required.

· The proposed construction is just outside the limits of the 250 foot shoreland setback so a State Shoreland Permit is not required.

· If approved, a building permit and inspections by the Code Enforcement Office will be required.

· There are pictures of the property in the file for review by the Board.  

Mr. Perkins asked why the structure had been relocated.  Mr. Mackey said that possibly had no foundation and may have been a summer camp and foundation allowed more usable area.

Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.

Favor

Kristen Mari, 13 Eileen Ave, said that she has a few questions for the applicant.  She said that the applicant currently has her invisible fence located on her property and asked if there were plans to relocate this fence when deck constructed.  She said that she has asked the applicant to move it but has not.  Mrs. Mari said that she has no issues with the proposed deck as long as the fence is relocated onto her own property.  
Mrs. Cambra said that the invisible fence was on her own property and has no plans to move it.  

Mrs. Morin asked if there had been a property survey done.  Mrs. Mari said she has had a survey done in 2007 or 2009.

Mr. Tripp asked how far was the fence over the line.  Mrs. Mari said that the pictures of the property showing the flags are over the lot line.

Mr. Tripp asked if measurements were from the house to the lot line.  Mrs. Cambra said yes that there was posts there.  She said that the flags are for the dogs not for the property line.

Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.
Opposed

No one spoke in opposition of the request. 

Mr. Perkins said that he the Board has heard concerns from the abutter and have been echoed by Mr. Tripp with regard to obtaining a true survey.  He said that it was under the Boards purview that they can request a survey with location of proposed deck as part of motion.    

Mrs. Evans motioned to go into deliberative session.

Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Donlon, Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Perkins
Deliberative Session

Mr. Perkins said that the applicant was looking to add a deck to the side of the home of 10’ x 20’ to be 3’ closer to than the required 15’ setback.  He said that he felt that a 10’ deck was not excessive.  He said that the abutter has requested for relocation of invisible fence where the question of a condition be made to request a certified plot plan to certify placement.  

Mr. Virr said that he has concerns also as looking at a 1999 mortgage survey which states not a certified plot plan.  He said that he did not feel it to be an unreasonable request to have a lot line verified.

Mrs. Morin asked if motion was to be no more than 3’ closer to the lot line not 6 or 8’ closer.

Mr. Virr said a condition to request a certified plot plan should be made as part of the motion.

Mr. Perkins asked how beneficial to Code Enforcement would be in wording the motion.

Mr. Mackey said that if the Board grants to be no closer than 12’ to the lot line would work.

Mr. Perkins reviewed the conditions for the record. 

Mr. Virr motioned to come out of deliberative session.

Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Donlon, Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Perkins
Mrs. Evans motioned on case # 21-111 Darlene M. Cambra to Grant a variance to terms of Article VI, Section 165-46.C.4 of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the construction of a 10 foot by 20 foot deck less than 15 feet from the side property line at 21 Cove Drive, Parcel ID 58050, Zoned MDR as presented with the following conditions:
1. Subject to obtaining all State & Town permits and inspections.
2. Subject to obtaining a Certified plot plan.

3. Proposed deck to be no closer than 12’ to boundary line.

Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:

Mrs. Morin:

Yes.

Mr. Donlon:

Yes.
Mr. Virr:

Yes.
Mrs. Evans:

Yes.

Mr. Perkins:
   Yes. 
The application was Granted by a vote of 5-0-0.  Anyone aggrieved by a decision of the Board has 30 days to file a request for a rehearing.  After that the recourse would be to appeal to Superior Court.
21-112
Promised Land Survey, LLC


Owner:  Paul F. Swope

The applicant is requesting a variance to terms of Article III, Section 165-8 and Article VI, Section 165-46.A  of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the conversion of the existing barn into two, 2 bedroom apartments at 24 Thornton Street,  Parcel ID 37092, Zoned MDR

Timothy Peloquin, Promised Land Survey, LLC, reviewed the required criteria for the record and described the property layout.

Board Questions

Mr. Virr asked if the barn was post and beam construction and what was the current use.  Mr. Peloquin said yes and that it was currently used for storage.

Mr. Perkins asked if it needed to be raised  Mr. Peloquin said that the barn was deteriorating and needs restoration so this would be the perfect opportunity to give it some attention and this proposal provides perfect opportunity.
Mr. Perkins asked if this was an up or down proposal and any floor plans projected yet.  Mr. Peloquin said yes and that there are not any proposed floor layouts yet.  

Mr. Perkins asked if there was possible subdivision projected.  Mr. Peloquin said would also require a variance and barn would then need to be raised.

Code Enforcement

Mr. Mackey provided the following information with regard to the property for the record.

· The applicant is requesting a variance to allow the existing barn to be converted into 2 living units.  

· Currently located on the property is the barn and the existing single family home.

· The property is located in the Medium Density Residential Zoning District (MDR) which is limited to single family dwellings and permitted accessory apartments.

· The applicants are seeking variances to allow more than one residential unit on the property and to create a two-unit structure in the zone.

· If approved, appropriate permits and inspections will be required for the renovations.

· A previous variance request in 2004 to allow the barn to be utilized as Country Finishing’s and Gift Shop was denied by the Board.

· There are pictures of the property in the file for review by the Board.  

Mr. Tripp asked if serviced by Town water and sewer.  Mr. Peloquin said yes.
Mr. Virr asked if other side of the property was wet area and if it was land locked.  Mr. Peloquin described the area for the record.

Mrs. Evans asked if there were any historical restrictions on the barn.  Mr. Peloquin said he was unsure.  

Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.

Favor

No one spoke in favor of the request.

Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.

Opposed

No one spoke in opposition of the request. 

Mrs. Morin asked if the barn would have East Derry Road addresses or Thornton Street.  Mr. Mackey said it would be up to Fire Prevention to assign the street numbers.  

Mr. Peloquin said that there was a need for affordable housing and there was a shortage of affordable units.  He said that he felt that this proposal lends to fall in with the needs and feels it meets the criteria.
Mrs. Evans motioned to go into deliberative session.

Seconded by Mr. Corbett.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins
Deliberative Session

Mr. Virr said that he would hate to see the barn torn down and the applicant has stated it has the ability to be restored and would accommodate housing shortage.

Mrs. Evans said that she also agrees and would like to see the barn restored verses being torn down.

Mr. Perkins said that he also hated to see the barn torn down and would like to see it restored and the balance is there is an opportunity to subdivide and build.

Mrs. Morin said not seeking a lot in a little so feel it is a fair balance as to what could be there.

Mr. Perkins reviewed the condition for the record.

Mr. Corbett motioned to come out of deliberative session.

Seconded by Mr. Virr.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins
Mrs. Evans motioned on case #21-112 Promised Land Survey, LLC, Owner:  Paul F. Swope to Grant a variance to terms of Article III, Section 165-8 and Article VI, Section 165-46.A  of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the conversion of the existing barn into two, 2 bedroom apartments at 24 Thornton Street,  Parcel ID 37092, Zoned MDR as presented with the following conditions:
1. Subject to obtaining all State & Town permits and inspections.
Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:

Mr. Corbett:

Yes.
Mrs. Evans:

Yes.

Mr. Virr:

Yes.
Mrs. Morin:

Yes.

Mr. Perkins:
   Yes.
The application was Granted by a vote of 5-0-0.  Anyone aggrieved by a decision of the Board has 30 days to file a request for a rehearing.  After that the recourse would be to appeal to Superior Court.
It was noted for the record that Mr. Virr would recuse himself and that Mr. Tripp would sit for the following case.
21-113
Richard & Nancy Pinkham Revocable Trust



Richard M. & Nancy W. Pinkham, Trustees

The applicants are requesting an equitable waiver to the terms of Article VI, Section 165-47.B.4 of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the existing, attached garage to remain less than 15 feet to the side property line at 18 Ballard Road, Parcel ID 06103-014, Zoned LMDR

Mr. Mackey informed the Board that this was a request for an Equitable Waiver only and that the applicant only needs to review the criteria for 1 & 2.

Richard & Nancy Pinkham, owners, were present.  Mr. Pinkham said that they purchased the home in 1985 the addition was built in 1988 and believed it was 15’ to the property line only to find out that they were only 13’ to the property line years later.  He reviewed the criteria for the record.
Board Questions

Mr. Perkins asked how the discrepancy had been discovered.  Mr. Pinkham said that they are planning on moving at the end of June and will be putting the house on the market so they had a survey service come in and it was determined that they were too close to the lot line.

Mr. Tripp asked if the exact distance was known.  Mr. Pinkham said they were told it was 13’ but it maybe 15’.
Mr. Tripp asked if avoiding having an actual survey and obtain a variance instead.  Mr. Pinkham said no that he was seeking relief to make it okay so they could put the home on the market.

Mr. Perkins said that this was not a variance request but a request for an Equitable Waiver and explained the differences for the record.

Code Enforcement

Mr. Mackey provided the following information with regard to the property for the record.

· The applicant is requesting an Equitable Waiver to allow the existing, attached garage to remain 13 feet from the side property line.

· Records indicate that the garage addition was constructed in 1988 and was represented as being 15 feet from the side lot line.

· The garage has existed form more than ten years with no enforcement action by this office.  Therefore, only items 1 and 2 of the Equitable Waiver Requirements need apply. 

· There are pictures of the property in the file for review by the Board.  

Mr. Perkins said that may wish to have more clarity and obtain an actual survey and that the Board may consider having an actual survey plan submitted.  Mr. Pinkham said that there were markers on the street and by both sheds between himself and his neighbor.  He said that they may be more than 13’ but he did not have exact documentation to provide to the Board.

Mr. Corbett said that he did not feel that 13 or 14’ would make a huge difference.

Mrs. Morin said she agreed with Mr. Corbett and did not wish to add hardship to the applicant and that the future purchaser may have a survey done at time of purchase.

Mr. Obimba said that he felt that the request was a reasonable one and that a 2’ difference was not a major infraction.

Mr. Donlon said that he had done a drive by and that the home sits well on the lot and the way the structure was built by looking at it you would think that it met the required setback.

Mr. Burgess said that he also agreed that 12, 13 or 14.5’ did not make a huge change so that a survey would not make a huge change in the applicants request.

Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.

Favor

Allan Virr, 20 Ballard Road, said that they have been neighbors for 36 years and that he was not opposed to the applicants request and had an idea that there was a discrepancy but the property line goes over 400’ so cannot see the lot line.  Mr. Virr said that they measured with a tape and got 14’5” give or take but felt no closer than 13’.  He said that he supports granting the equitable waiver request.  
Mr. Perkins informed the public that now would be the time to call in favor of the proposed request.  He said if wish to speak press star 9 and will answer your call.
Opposed

No one spoke in opposition of the request. 
Mr. Corbett motioned to go into deliberative session.

Seconded by Mrs. Evans.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Tripp, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins
Deliberative Session

Mr. Perkins asked if the Board wished to have a certified survey for the record.

Mr. Corbett said that he did not feel stating 13 or 14’ from the lot line makes any difference and did not feel the need for a survey.

Mrs. Morin said that it was existing and not adding so felt that there was no need for an actual survey.

Mr. Corbett motioned to come out of deliberative session.

Seconded by Mrs. Evans.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Tripp, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins
Mrs. Evans motioned on case #21-113 Richard & Nancy Pinkham Revocable Trust, Richard M. & Nancy W. Pinkham, Trustees to Grant an equitable waiver to the terms of Article VI, Section 165-47.B.4 of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the existing, attached garage to remain less than 15 feet to the side property line at 18 Ballard Road, Parcel ID 06103-014, Zoned LMDR as presented.
Seconded by Mr. Tripp.

Vote:

Mr. Corbett:

Yes.
Mr. Tripp:

Yes.
Mrs. Evans:

Yes.

Mrs. Morin:

Yes.

Mr. Perkins:

Yes.

The application was Granted by a vote of 5-0-0.  Anyone aggrieved by a decision of the Board has 30 days to file a request for a rehearing.  After that the recourse would be to appeal to Superior Court.
#21-103
Randall Coate


Re-Hearing Request of case #21-103 of Variance Denied to terms Article VI, Section 165-46.C of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the construction of a single family dwelling on the property which is located on a private road and which will have less than the required building setbacks, 17 Charlestown Place. PID 51099, Zoned MDR

Mr. Perkins informed the Board that the applicant is requesting rehearing.  He said that the Board had made decisions on the case and had recalled to clean up the motion.  Mr. Perkins said that the applicant has provided information for review and the Board needs to determine if there is any new evidence presented that would warrant a rehearing.  Mr. Perkins said that initially the Boards question was with regard to setbacks so the Board needs to consider rehearing the case or the applicant reapply for a new case.

Mr. Corbett said that he has reviewed the information provided by the applicant and does not see a rehearing but a new case.  
Mr. Perkins said that the Board had granted permission to build on a non-Town approved road.  He said the applicant has submitted a plan in violation of the setbacks but if the applicant were to meet the setback requirements, then there would be no need to appear.    Mr. Mackey said that was correct.

Mr. Perkins said that Mr. Virr, Mrs. Evans, Mrs. Morin and Mr. Corbett and himself were the sitting members on the case.

Mrs. Evans asked if clarification was modifying 2 story structure to a single story.  

Mr. Perkins said that the Board needs to determine if there is any new evidence presented that had not been discussed at the prior meeting.  

Mr. Corbett said that he did not see any new criteria presented that would warrant a rehearing.  

Mrs. Morin said that she also agreed with Mr. Corbett and did not see any new information.

Mr. Virr said that it did not make a difference in decision making a 1 story structure and that was not the reason for the denial.  He said that he also did not see any new evidence presented.

Mrs. Evans motioned to Grant Re-Hearing of case #21-103 Randall Coate Re-Hearing Request of case #21-103 of Variance Denied to terms Article VI, Section 165-46.C of the Town of Derry Zoning Ordinance to allow the construction of a single family dwelling on the property which is located on a private road and which will have less than the required building setbacks, 17 Charlestown Place. PID 51099, Zoned MDR.

Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:


Mr. Corbett:    
No. Do not feel Board made any error in law.  No new evidence presented.

Mrs. Evans:  
No.  Same reason as stated by Mr. Corbett.  No error in law and no new evidence has been presented to warrant a rehearing.

Mrs. Morin:
No.  For the same reasons as stated by Mr. Corbett and Mrs. Evans.

Mr. Virr:
No.  Based upon material submitted the applicant has not addressed any of the Board’s concerns.

Mr. Perkins:  
No.  Did not see any new information presented that had not been previously discussed.

Request for Re-Hearing has been Denied by a vote of 0-5-0.  Recourse would be to appeal to Superior Court.

Other Business

Mr. Perkins said that he has requested that the Planning Board keep the Board advised of any changes to the Zoning Ordinance in an informational email.  
Approval of Minutes
Mr. Corbett motioned to table the minutes of April 1, 2021, as amended. 

Seconded by Mrs. Evans.
Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Tripp, Mr. Donlon, Mr. Obimba, Mr. Burgess, Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins

Mrs. Evans motioned to approve the minutes of April 15, 2021, as written.

Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Tripp, Mr. Donlon, Mr. Obimba, Mr. Burgess, Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins.

Adjourn

Mrs. Morin motioned to adjourn.

Seconded by Mrs. Evans.
Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Tripp, Mr. Donlon, Mr. Obimba, Mr. Burgess, Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins

Adjourn at 9:02 pm 
Minutes transcribed from notes & tape:

Ginny Rioux

Recording Clerk
Approval of Minutes May 20, 2021

Mr. Corbett motioned to approve the minutes of May 6, 2021, as amended.

Seconded by Mrs. Morin.

Vote:  Unanimous.

Mr. Tripp, Mr. Obimba, Mr. Burgess, Mr. Virr, Mrs. Morin, Mr. Corbett, Mr. Perkins.

Zoning Board of Adjustment                                    6                                    May 6, 2021

